LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP
One Stop Shop

Longshaw Drive

Little Hulton

11th January, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.32 p.m.
PRESENT:
Anne Williams - Area Co-ordinator - in the Chair

Councillors Devine, Lindley and Smyth


Cath Hamilton
} Little Hulton/Walkden Community Representative



Aled Owen
}



Irene Turton
}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager




Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator

62.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Stan Witkowski, Liz McGahey and Andy Sutcliffe.

63.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group, held on 16th November, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

64.
MATTERS ARISING


(a)
Minute 53(d) - Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that a meeting was due to be held on 26th January, 2007, to discuss proposals for the old school site.

The Chair indicated that as Little Hulton was listed in the next wave of proposals for the LIFT Centres, the Primary Care Trust and the Programme Board were keen to be involved in such discussions, and suggested that an appropriate officer be invited to attend the meeting.

Councillor Alice Smyth indicated that the proposed LIFT Centre for Little Hulton was an important facility for the community.

Councillor Vincent Devine reported that there had been concerns expressed with regard to anti-social behaviour, and an ice cream truck being permanently parked at the doctors surgery at Hilton Lane/Manchester Road, and the Neighbourhood Manager indicated that this information would be forwarded to Sergeant Teresa Duncan, and an update would be provided at the next meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to (a) contact Claire Yarwood at the Primary Care Trust to invite a representative to attend the meeting on 26th January, 2007, and (b) forward the concerns with regard to the anti-social behaviour at Hilton Lane/Manchester Road to Sergeant Teresa Duncan.

(b)
Minute 53(e) - Highways Expenditure 2006/07 - Devolved Budget
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) due to sickness, it was not possible to provide an update, however, information would be available on progress, in relation to the highways expenditure and linear walkways, at the meeting of the Open Spaces Group on 18th January, 2007, and it had also been identified that funding could be carried over to the next financial year, (b) Urban Vision were due to commence community training on road safety issues, and it was hoped that the Panels would be established in the near future, (c) a meeting was due to be held on 16th January, 2007, to discuss pedestrian counts, and Walkden North had been highlighted as the worse ward for pedestrian accidents, and (d) with regard to Longshaw Drive, the extent of the work and materials were to be agreed.

In response to concerns raised with regard to whether the proposed work on Longshaw Drive would be delayed, the Neighbourhood Manager indicated that he had been informed that work would be undertaken during this financial year.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT further information with regard to the proposed work on Longshaw Drive be reported at the meeting of the Open Spaces Group, to be held on 18th January, 2007.

(c)
Minute 55 - Changes to Public Transport Services in Little Hulton/Walkden
Councillor Alice Smyth questioned whether a date had been arranged for the next meeting to review the changes to public transport services in the area, and the Neighbourhood Manager indicated that he had contacted Simon Bennett of First Group, to request further information and also his attendance at a future meeting of the Community Committee to provide an update.

Councillor Iain Lindley reported that (a) he had heard rumours with regard to further changes to bus services, which if implemented, would be detrimental for the area, and (b) the meeting of the Friends of Walkden Station was due to be held on 30th January, 2007, and anyone interested in attending should contact Chris Tucker.

In response to comments raised with regard to whether bus companies were able to introduce changes without taking on board concerns of local residents, it was reported that legislation was due to be implemented which would increase the powers of local authorities in such matters.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to contact Simon Bennett of First Group to request that he attend a future meeting of the Community Committee to provide an update.

(d)
Minute 57 - Communications Action Plan
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that 4,000 copies of the newsletter had been produced which would be widely circulated, and the Marketing Team had also offered support in relation to improving communication/publicity links with adjoining areas.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e)
Minute 58 - Neighbourhood Management
The Chair indicated that the visit from Swindon Borough Council had been successful and positive feedback had been received with regard to how the City Council liaised with the community.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

65.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN - UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager (a) circulated a summary of the Community Action Plan, and indicated that there had not been an opportunity to update the items since the last meeting of the Community Committee, and it was likely that there would be additional actions to be included from Sports Development, with regard to pitch and play development, (b) reported that the action plan would be circulated to all directorates who would then need to provide a response, and build any of the actions into their business plan, and (c) reported that there would be a meeting of the Neighbourhood Management Team on 29th January, 2007.

The Chair indicated that there were lessons which could be learnt from the review of the Community Action Plan with regard to not including items which could not be achieved, and it was the responsibility of this Group to assess its progress.

Reference was made to (i) the allocation of resources from the Safer Stronger  Communities Fund, (ii) the appraisal of Council owned shops and associated buildings, and whether this had been completed, as there were concerns with regard to the premises used by the Mount Skip Residents Association, and (iii) the timetable for the production of the new Community Action Plan, and whether this had been agreed.

It was reported that (a) in relation to the Safer Stronger Communities Fund, it was the Government Office North West who had made the decision with regard to where funding should be allocated, and it was not related to the wards of the City Council, but it focused on individual estates, however, due to the additional resources received, it did create less demand on the Community Committee’s Devolved Budget, which could then be used in other areas, (b) an update would be requested from Housing Services in relation to the appraisal of Council owned shops and associated buildings, and (c) with regard to the production of a new Community Action Plan, information was awaited citywide on how this should be progressed.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to contact the appropriate officer in Housing Services, to obtain an update with regard to the appraisal of Council owned shops, and associated buildings, to be reported at the next meeting of the Group.

66.
WALKDEN HIGH SCHOOL
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) the outline planning application was proceeding, and there had been a number of objections submitted from residents around Mereclough Avenue, and further work had been commissioned with regard to access, transport and road safety issues, (b) access arrangements would be considered as part of the reserved matters application, (c) the outline planning application would be submitted for consideration at the meeting of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel on 1st February, 2007, (d) work was being undertaken with schools on workshops, designs and other factors, involving the school staff and pupils, and there was a commitment to involve the wider community in the details, and (e) the prospective start date for the new building was November, 2008, and it was envisaged that it would be completed by May, 2010.

Aled Owen reported that (i) the building of a new school was an opportunity to involve the community in what would be an amazing asset for the area, however, there was concerns that such an opportunity would be missed due to the tight timescales involved, and there was a need to ensure that appropriate parties could influence the process, and (ii) he had written to the Strategic Director of Children’s Services with regard to the concerns expressed in relation to the siting of the building and access, however, he had been informed that such details would not be considered as part of the outline planning application.

The Chair (a) provided an update with regard to Walkden Library, the LIFT Centre and also Worsley Pool, (b) referred to the new school and the provision of sports facilities for the community, and indicated that any additional proposals would need to be funded by the City Council, and (c) reported that there was an awareness of the concerns raised by residents around Mereclough Avenue, and such details would be considered at the reserved matters stage of the application.  

Councillor Iain Lindley indicated that on balance, it was considered that the proposed site was correct for the new school, however, there were concerns with regard to access, and whether Mereclough Avenue would become a building site, therefore, there was a need to stress the importance of a considerate contractor scheme, as part of the planning application, and there was also a need to ensure that the community are involved in the consultation on the proposals.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT an e-mail be sent detailing the concerns raised, and the need to ensure that there was a dialogue between relevant officers and the community, requesting that they be involved in the process.



(3) THAT Aled Owen be requested to ensure that there was sufficient liaison with the Governors of Walkden High School.



(4) THAT Aled Owen be requested to contact Cath Inchbold of the Chief Executive Directorate, informing her of the concerns raised, with regard to the need to ensure that the community are involved in the process.

67.
WALKDEN DISTRICT CENTRE
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) the Officer Group had not met since September, as there was no up to date information available at present, and (b) discussions had been held with Ged Carney of Taylor and Company, with regard to the concerns raised, who provided the following information:-

· It was difficult to provide details at present, due to commercial sensitivity, however, it was the intention that additional investment would be made in the centre.

· It was recognised that Tescos store was not integrated and national companies were not there to act as an anchor.

· The company shared concern with regard to the decline of the centre, as there was no income generated from empty shops.

· £5M had been spent on the market hall, which supported the view that there was investment in the centre.

· The only businesses on short term leases were the kiosks and those on Egerton Walk and Lady Harriet Walk, and these would move accordingly when proposals were clearer.  Previous owners wanted businesses to commit to longer term leases to allow flexibility.  Discussions would be held with those businesses when details were clearer.  There had been no incidences where businesses had been asked to leave or leases were cancelled.

· In relation to highways, the proposals would link into pedestrian improvements at the entrance near McDonalds, and it was therefore difficult to conclude the changes at present.

· The City Council’s assistance was required in relation to acquiring three properties on Bolton Road which were blighting the area, and this would increase the potential of the centre.

· It was hoped that further information would be available in the next three months, and it had been suggested that representatives of the company attend a future meeting of the Political Executive or Executive Groups, if plans were available.

Reference was made to (i) concerns in relation to the comments raised with regard to an anchor store, as it was unlikely that such a tenant would choose the centre, if there were vacant premises, and (ii) the entrance to the centre, as this was considered to be dangerous, to the extent that it may be necessary to involve the Health and Safety Executive.

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that with regard to the highways proposals, there was a commitment to work with Urban Vision to enable the required improvements to progress.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT representatives of Taylor and Company and Urban Vision be invited to attend the next meeting of the Executive Group or Political Executive Group, and if it was the meeting of the Political Executive Group, Members of the Executive Group be invited.



(3) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to contact the Director of Engineering to discuss the health and safety risks in relation to the condition of the access road.

68.
ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager provided an update with regard to the key themes and priorities for action, detailed in the Little Hulton/Walkden Anti-Social Behaviour Strategy, with specific reference to:-

· Juvenile Nuisance.

· Police Strike Days which took place on 7th and 8th December, 2006.

· Further Beat Sweep Initiative planned for February in the Little Hulton area.

· Improved quality of information with regard to hotspot locations across the area.

· Targeted use of letters to parents with regard to underage drinking.

· Off-Road Motorbikes.

· Campaign funded to raise awareness of off-road bike issues, and additional work undertaken around Dukesgate playing fields.

· Problems Associated with Derelict Buildings.

· Number of arrests made with regard to boiler thefts, and anti-social behaviour orders being sought on conviction. 

· Anti-social behaviour orders.

· 162-168 Eastham Way: gas disconnected 14/12/06, electric to be disconnected 16/01/07, demolition to commence at the end of January, 2007.

· 38-40a Aspinall Crescent: gas disconnected 14/12/06, electric disconnected 09/01/07, and demolition to commence at the end of January, 2007. 

· 45-47 Wildbrook Road: demolished and site levelled 08/01/07, additional works to the site and surrounding area to be carried out by Environmental Services and once completed, demolition contractors would install galvanised knee rail.

· Planning application submitted for Blackleach for derelict land - section 106 monies.

· Irwell Valley due to commence demolition of properties.

Councillor Alice Smyth referred to the Madamswood Estate and Fairhurst Drive, and indicated that a meeting had been arranged with the Lead Member for Housing Services to discuss the concerns in those areas.

The Neighbourhood Manager indicated that they were now in receipt of improved quality evidence from local residents with regard to anti-social behaviour, which enabled action to be taken, and it was evident that recent investments had made a positive impact on the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

69.
OFF-ROAD MOTORBIKES
Aled Owen reported that off-road motorbikes were currently on sale at premises on Chaddock Lane, at the junction with the East Lancs Road, and the Neighbourhood Manager indicated that he would forward such details to the police.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

70.
ATTENDANCE AT MEETINGS OF THE EXECUTIVE GROUP
Reference was made to the initial meetings of the Executive Group and attendance of representatives from the Primary Care Trust and Greater Manchester Police, and the Chair indicated that Councillor Keith Mann was currently undertaking a review of neighbourhood management and preparing a report, which indicated that there was a need for representatives of key partners to attend such meetings.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

71.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE NEWSLETTER
In response to a question raised by Councillor Alice Smyth with regard to whether good news items would be included in future editions of the newsletter, the Neighbourhood Manager reported that the newsletter would be issued on a quarterly basis, and would include such items from the Community Committee and other groups, and it was also envisaged that the website would be updated in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

72.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Executive Group would be held on 12th April, 2007, at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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